MSBOA District IX
September 14, 2015
Oscoda, Mi

Meeting was called to order at 5:20 p.m. by President Ray Reynolds

Present: Bryan Akers, Nick Chernich, Seanne Danielak, Ed Falls, Kim Gordon, Mike Gozzard,
Jeannine Henning, Ken Henning, Cathy Kintner, Paul Licau, Renee Licau, Karen Lopez, Ray
Reynolds, Paul Shimmons, Natalie Smith

Introductions were made.

Secretary’s Report - Bryan Akers

Minutes from the May meeting were shared with the members present.
Cathy Kintner moved to accept the report. Ed Falls seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report - Ed Falls
Cathy Kintner moved to accept the report. Paul Shimmons seconded the motion. The motion

passed.

Band and Orchestra Report - Kim Gordon
No report

Solo and Ensemble Report - Natalie Smith
Postmark deadline Oct. 14 for JH S/E

A new VP S/E is needed, as Natalie is no longer a band director
Ed Falls moved to accept the report. Paul Shimmons seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Adjudicator Report - Megan Wolfgang

In Megan's absence, she has communicated with Ray that all judges have been hired at this time.
Natalie reported that Megan will be communicating names of adjudicators to the hosts very soon.

President’s Report - Ray Reynolds

We have an overwhelming job.

Make sure that your MSBOA membership/registration is up to date.

*Make sure that your school business office gets the NEW address, correct.
3899 Okemos Rd, Suite B1.

Okemos, Mi 48661
If you're going to be late on any deadline, let the State Office know. The State Office will work

with you if they know that you are working on it. The State Office will not work with you if you
contact them after a deadline.




This is the last year of B and O as we know it. The rating sheets will be changing next year
(2016-2017) to the new rubric. There will be a session at MMC about the rubric. If you are an
adjudicator for B/O, you must become recertified in order to continue judging.

Director Development Days November 21-22 in Detroit. All MSBOA driven/sponsored.

We are a small district, and it will take all of us to make the district run smoothly.

Ed Falls moved to accept the report. Cathy Kintner seconded the motion. The motion passed.

Committee Reports
All Star Band - Kim Gordon

Junior Band - Alan Jacobus

Senior Band - Robert Lindall

Alpena High School - January 29 & 30.

Listening Session - Tuesday, January 5 in AuGres.

Mike will double check that all of the necessary rooms have been reserved.

*Ray Reynolds: Verify that recordings are on each CD. It is preferable to have one student per
CD.

Emeritus - Cathy Kintner
No report

FIC - Karen Lopez
Karen reported on the motions from the FIC meeting on September 12.

Music Ed - Ray Reynolds
Ray attended in Natalie’s absence.

Ped 5 - Dave Jensen
5 basic pedagogical items for each instrument.
Month by Month checklist for new teachers and their mentors distributed by Ray.

Music Technology - Paul Shimmons
New website linked to State Website.

We will talk later about ASB recordings.
If you have suggestions for MMC Technology Days, let Paul know.

**Calendar is WRONG - All State Auditions are Oct 31 and Nov 1.

Old Business
ASB Audition Music - Cathy Kintner is working on this with Seanne. When it is ready, she will

send it over to Paul. She will get it to Paul by the end of September.

Printer machine research update - Jeff Stafford did some research for us. We have not yet
determined if we need to buy this immediately. The printer purchase can be tabled for a while.



